Reed K. Mahuna
Deputy Police Chief



## County of Hawai'i

## POLICE DEPARTMENT

349 Kapi olani Street • Hilo, Hawai i 96720-3998 (808) 935-3311 • Fax (808) 961-2389

May 28, 2024

R. Brian Black Executive Director Public First Law Center 700 Bishop Street, Suite 1701 Honolulu, HI 96813

Dear Mr. Black:

SUBJECT: PUBLIC RECORDS REQUEST

This correspondence is in response to your inquiry dated May 17, 2024, regarding any agreements our department may have with the Pahoa Lava Zone Museum or other documents sufficient to describe the department's anticipated access to or involvement in the surveillance systems described in Council Resolution 487.

There are no agreements currently in place with Pahoa Lava Zone Museum, and there are no other documents related to our department's involvement in the surveillance system in the Resolution 487-24.

Should there be any additional questions, please contact Major Sherry D. Bird, with our Administrative Services Division, via email at <a href="mailto:Sherry.Bird@hawaiicounty.gov">Sherry D. Bird, with our Administrative Services Division, via email at <a href="mailto:Sherry.Bird@hawaiicounty.gov">Sherry D. Bird, with our Administrative Services Division, via email at <a href="mailto:Sherry.Bird@hawaiicounty.gov">Sherry D. Bird, with our Administrative Services Division, via email at <a href="mailto:Sherry.Bird@hawaiicounty.gov">Sherry D. Bird, with our Administrative Services Division, via email at <a href="mailto:Sherry.Bird@hawaiicounty.gov">Sherry D. Bird, with our Sherry D. Bird, with our Sherry.Bird@hawaiicounty.gov</a> or at (808) 961-2247.

Sincerely

REED K. MAHUNA DEPUTY POLICE CHIEF

**SDB**